
11th o  Haratua 2022

Kia ora Whānau, 

Kia Tū Maia, Kia Tū Pakari, Kia Tū Rangatira!  

WE ARE BUSY!

There is always something going on at kura, sports academies, Kapa Haka, 
Gymnastics training, “Out the Gate” programme, planting with Koka Kauri, 
chess, biking, buddy reading. These have all been going on this week.  And 
that is on top of all the amazing Reading, Writing, Maths and learning about 
Diversity which has been our topic to start the term.  
SPORTS UPDATES 

Academies
Well done to all those tamariki who have committed themselves to 
academies and are turning up each week.  It was awesome to see the start 
of our Hockey Academy last week. Just a reminder that tamariki must wear 
their sports shirts to these sessions and have the correct footwear when 
attending.  Also you are committing as a whānau when your tamariki sign 
up, which means helping out with things like breakfast duties.  Our teachers 
commit to turning up to these every week out of class times so please thank 
them by ensuring you put your hand up to do a duty.
Netball
Awesome to see the tamariki start last week, our seniors on Saturday and 
the Year 3/4 teams started on Friday.  This week the Year 1/2 teams join the 
others and start their season on Thursday.
Soccer
The Intermediate (Year 7/8) tamariki started their season on Saturday and 
enjoyed getting to know their team mates and playing 2 games to start the 
season.  The other teams all start their season this Saturday.  As yet we 
haven’t seen the draw so please look out for it on our Facebook page once 
we receive it 
                            

TōNUI DIGITAL ART
This starts on Thursday.  Tamariki who put their names down and have been 
accepted would have received a pānui.  This programme is happening at 
kura.  They stay at school on Thursday, have afternoon tea and then they 
will have their session.  Pick up is at 5pm from the front of the school.  

Updates@Kāiti 
Absences 022 528 1976    www.kaiti.school.nz    06 867 7831   

BANKING 
Yippeee!  Our numbers are climbing.  We had 42 
bankers last week, but plenty of area to improve 
even more! Some of the stand out classes were 
Whare Puawai with 4/6 bankers, Ruatepupuke with 
3/4 and Whare Aroha with 3/5.  Whare Topito and 
Whare Taonga both have one banker representing 
them faithfully each week.

ABSENCES 
Please ring or text  

022 528 1976 

http://www.kaiti.school.nz
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ASSEMBLIES ARE BACK

It brought a smile to all of our faces this week to have a Junior 
Assembly with the amazing tamariki from Kōkā Larissa’s Rangiātea 
leading it.  It was wonderful to have the tamariki sharing the learning 
they have been doing, standing confidently in front of their peers 
presenting and celebrating achievements.  Above is a photo of the 
Junior Student Leader candidates standing up at assembly and to 
the right our amazing tamaiti (Peyton) from Rangiātea leading 
assembly.
STUDENT LEADER ELECTION

On Friday the students will be going to the polling booth to vote for 
their Student Leaders.  Every class has two candidates that their 
class has chosen who have been campaigning to their roopu about 
why they should vote for them to be one of the Student Leaders.  I 
look forward to counting the votes and announcing these leaders 
next week.  Good luck to all of the amazing candidates - they are all 
outstanding and well done for being chosen as a leader from your 
class.  
DIVERSITY

This has been a great topic to start our term with. To celebrate what 
makes us different and what we have in common.  To learn about 
and appreciate others. To find out about other cultures in the world, 
and about the cultures of people who live in New Zealand, in our 
own community.  To celebrate who we all are! I hope you have 
enjoyed sharing this learning at home with your tamariki.  Next week 
we begin Maramataka which will be our topic for the rest of the term.

Kia Tū Maia, Kia Tū Pakari, Kia Tū 
Rangatira - Mandy Owen


Matua Darren taking the 
Crackerjacks programme.

SPORTS 
DRAWS  

Arohamai but both 
the Soccer and 
Netball draws 

hadn’t been made 
available before the 
newsletter went to 

print.  It will be 
posted on 

Facebook as well 
as a copy put up on 
the office doors and 
on the Sports Panui 

board by the 
staffroom.
Tu’itahi’s first draft as he continues to work on 

the next chapter today.


